Ref. No.: 8/806/202

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Foreign Trade presents its compliments to the British
High Commission and has the honour to refer to the Government of Jamaica’s response to the
outbreak of the novel coronavirus COVID-19, in particular, efforts to prevent the spread of the

outbreak to Jamaica.

The Ministry has the further honour to advise that with effect from 14t" March 2020 the
following procedures will be in effect for travellers who have visited the United Kingdom of Great

Britain and Northern Ireland within fourteen days of arrival in Jamaica:

1. Jamaican nationals and non-Jamaicans who have permanent residency or marriage
exemption in Jamaica will have landing privileges but be subject to health assessment
and quarantine.

2. Non-lamaicans who do not have permanent residency or marriage exemption in
Jamaica will not be granted landing privileges at any of the country’s ports of entry.

3. Persons who have been granted landing privileges and who are deemed high-risk will
be quarantined in Government facilities, while those deemed low-risk will be
quarantined at home under supervision of the health authorities;

4. Persons who have been granted landing privileges who display any symptom of
COVID-19 as per the case definition of the PAHO/WHO will be placed in immediate

isolation at a health facility.

The Government of Jamaica will continue to monitor and assess the situation and will

make a determination of future adjustments based on the risk assessment.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Foreign Trade avails itself of this opportunity to renew

to the British High Commission the assurances of its highest consideration.
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